BROAD RIVER

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S

JUNE 6, 2012
ILA, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Broad River Soil and Water Conservation District met on Wednesday, June 6, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
Supervisors present were:  Dennis Brown, Carol Hodgkins, Bobby McLane, Charles Brown, George Smith, Frank Fleming, Charles Andrews, Russ Yeany, Joe Riley and Herman Wheatley.  Supervisors absent were:  Dan Holmes, Laura Bass and Owen Thomason.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Carol Boss, Rory Richardson and Wanda Sheppard.
Chairman Wheatley presided and Supervisor C. Brown gave the invocation.  The minutes of the May meeting were amended as follows:  Supervisor Riley was absent at the April meeting.  The minutes were then approved on a motion by D. Brown and seconded by Yeany.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Yeany.  Yeany reported the district sponsored seventeen (17) students to the Natural Resources Conservation Workshop at Tifton.  A motion was made by Riley and seconded by D. Brown to approve the report.  The motion passed.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos reported that the district’s annual plan of work has been submitted and the district will need to turn in their audit by the next district meeting.  Amos also reported on watershed dam rehabilitation projects that are going on in the district and that an Emergency Action Plan will be put in place as a part of the rehab.  He then requested that the supervisors let him know if there are any topics of interest for the Group II Meeting.
District Conservationist Boss gave the NRCS report.  Boss reported one (1) erosion and sediment control plan submitted for ratification – Water System Improvements to Serve Poole Rd. – not approved.  A motion was made by D. Brown and seconded by McLane to not approve the plan.  The motion passed.  Boss reported that the D.C. position in Hartwell will be filled soon.
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The RC&D report was given by Riley.  Riley reported that there is an Estate Planning Workshop planned for Tuesday, June 26, 2012 at White Columns in Thomson, GA.  He also reported that they are updating their website and are working on a proposal for outreach funding.  Riley then stated that they are working on a watershed management proposal to go with the Little River 319 and have met with Frank Watson on 4-H students performing the water quality sampling for the grant.  He stated that RC&D has funds available to send students to the workshop if the district will send them an invoice.
In other district business:  Wheatley reported that the Farm Safety Camp held June 5, 2012 went well.  D. Brown reported that date for GACDS Annual Meeting will be February 1-3, 2012 in Atlanta, GA and a legislative breakfast is planned and Supervisor Training will be held at Unicoi State Park in August.  Riley reported that the spring meeting of the RC&D Councils in Pooler went well.
The supervisors WILL NOT HOLD A MOTHLY MEETING DURING THE MONTH OF JULY, 2012.  The next district meeting will be Wednesday, August 1, 2012 at the Ila Restaurant in Ila, Georgia.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

submitted by,

________________________

Robert Amos
06/28/12



Regional Representative
